MEMORANDUM

TO: MAYOR JENSEN AND BOROUGH ASSEMBLY
FROM: KARL HAGERMAN, EOC INCIDENT COMMANDER Z/
SUBJECT: STATE MANDATE 10 AIRPORT SUPPORT - CONTRACT EXTENSION #3

DATE: 12/14/2020
CC: STEPHEN GIESBRECHT, MANAGER
DEBRA THOMPSON, CLERK

In June of this year, the Assembly approved a contract with the State of Alaska to supply greeting,
screening and testing services at the James A. Johnson Airport in Petersburg. The Borough hired
greeters and screeners and entered into a Memorandum of Agreement with the Medical Center for the
testing required at the airport. The State has reimbursed the Borough for all expenses associated with

the ongoing effort.

The initial contract term ended on August 31 but had been previously extended by two amendments to
December 31, 2020. [am now in receipt of a third extension amendment from the State of Alaska
that seeks to secure the Borough’s services until June 31, 2021. If the State’s Emergency Declaration
were to expire at any time, the contract will be ended. At this time, it has been reported that the
Governor will likely extend the declaration for another 30 days to January 15, 2021 at a minimum.

The new extension request will reimburse the Borough up to a total of $968,225.00 for the greeting,
screening and testing services (from June 8, 2020 — June 30, 2021). If the extension is approved,
PMC’s MOA will be amended to pay them up to $793,400 for testing services, as outlined in the
State’s contract and the MOA. The remainder of the contract amount is retained by the Borough to
fund the reimbursement of greeting and screening services.

It is in the Borough’s best interest to approve extension of this contract to provide greeting, screening
and testing services at the airport. A recommended motion would be:

I move to approve Amendment #3 of the State of Alaska contract C0620-523 to extend
greeting, screening and testing services at the James A. Johnson Airport to June 30, 2020
for a total payment to the Borough of $968,225.00; and to amend the MOA with the
Petersburg Medical Center to reflect the extension and setting a not-to-exceed value of
the MOA at $793,400.00.

Thank you for your consideration.



